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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 4th November 2013
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Bill Barrett
Men’s Captain


Karen Ashby
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Elaine Harries

Simon Cain


Chris Green


Andy Ward
1 Chairman’s Comments
Following the AGM, I am very proud to continue in the position of chairman, and I should like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for your continued support. I would also like to welcome Chris Green and Andy Ward to the committee, and thank Pam Abbitt and Chris McLaren for all of their contributions.

This year’s AGM also saw us elect our first President. This honorary position is awarded for a three year term to recognise a club member’s outstanding contribution and embodiment of the spirit and ethos of the club. I can think of no better recipient of this honour than Helen Morris.

We have also chosen our club charity for the year, the Luton & Dunstable Neo-Natal Intensive Care Unit. The generosity shown last year for Myeloma UK was outstanding, and I hope that we can equal our efforts for this very worthy cause. The fundraising has already started, and will continue with a raffle to win one of the club’s complimentary places to the Milton Keynes and Bournemouth marathons. Thom Darby will be selling tickets for these, and the draw will be made at the December birthday social.

The Three Counties Cross Country League has now started, and we are going to have to work hard to make our mark in a very competitive field, but our chances of doing this increase with the size of our team, and I would urge you to listen to the appeals from your club captains and represent your club whenever you can. We have two more fixtures this month, so please run if you can.

Well done to everyone who took part in the Love Luton Half Marathon. There were some issues with the inaugural event, but hopefully this local event will continue and grow.

Additional congratulations are due to Mark Sains, who has now qualified as an assistant coach and is a very welcome addition to our coaching team. The efforts of other club members have been recognised in the nominations for this year’s Luton’s Best Awards. Tara Armstrong and Gail Browne have been nominated in the Fundraising category for their work with Finn’s Fighters, and Elaine Harries’ efforts in organising the Luton Marathon and other local races are recognised with her nomination in the Leisure and Culture category. I wish all three of them success at the awards presentation on the 22nd of the month.

Finally, as the nights grow darker and the clocks have been turned back, please remember the importance of wearing high visibility and reflective clothing when out running..
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Tony Green
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes of the October meeting were agreed and accepted.
4 Matters Arising
(MS) to get quotes for a coach to the National Cross Country event
EH will start ordering the Strider of the Month trophies

DD will put the older club records on the website when MS has retrieved them from Chris McLaren.

5 Secretary Report

Correspondence received from:

· Jernny Griffiths suggesting that publicity information is placed in the half-marathon goody bag next year

· ARC indicating the AGM: Bedford Athletics Stadium (1pm 17th Nov)
· Beds AAA about a LiRF course organised at Stockwood Part (1st Feb)

· (SH) to announce in notices

· [update] MS announced in notices

6 Treasurer’s Report

TG supplied the following updates:

Cash in hand £799.78

Cash at bank £9253.20

Deposit Account £104.01

Charity Account £106.41

SH has received the annual accounts from TG.

· Several paper copies to be placed on the front desk

· (DD) to include in the news email
7 Membership Secretary’s Report

We would like to welcome 5 new members to the club.
(SH) suggested that there was no longer a need for a separate Membership Secretary’s report

8 Running Report by Bill Barrett and Karen Ashby for Events in Oct 2013
29th September  Simon Norris and Nikki Cox were still in Berlin after both running extremely impressive P.B.s in the Berlin marathon when we went to print with our September report. Many of us can remember that it was not that long ago when Nikki came to Striders because she needed to be able to run 800m in a certain time for her job. She proved that she had the ability to complete that and now we see her running marathons. Well done Nikki.
Saturday 6th Andy Ward finished 1st in his age group in the Bedford sprint Triathlon
Zena Ellis and Andrew Durrant ran the Willow 10k. 
About 10 Striders ran the Standalone 10k with P.B. Runs from John Ryan and Gez Fallon. Chris Lamont was 1st vet 60 in the race and also set a new vet 60 club record time. 
Lorraine Webb ran the Royal Parks ½ marathon.
Saturday 12th Lee Murphy finished 7th overall and 1st in his age group in the St Albans park run.
Sun 13th Seven Striders ran the Ridgeway 15k with P.B. Runs from Amanda Rankin, Jenny Griffiths and Lee Murphy, with Jenny also finishing first in her age group. 
At least 3 Striders ran the Peterborough ½ marathon, with Kate Linhart knocking 3 minutes off her P.B. time.
Chris Carter ran a P.B. in the Herts 10k.
Matt Crossland ran the Ware 10k.
Wednesday 16th Three Striders ran the Henlow 10mile with Chris Lamont finishing 1st vet 60 in the race and also setting a new club record.
Saturday 19th Karen Ashby, Dave Debnam and Andy Reid ran the Milton Keynes park run 5k where Karen finished 2nd in her age group, Dave was 2nd in his age group and Andy was first in his age category. They were all very pleased!
Sunday  20th Six Striders ran the Ampthill trophy race with P.B. Runs from Alison Sugars, Liz Davies and Jenny Griffiths. Alison ran a P.B. and was also the 1st lady vet 40. Striders ladies team finished in 3rd place. Well done to Alison, Liz and Amanda Rankin. 
Pete Breslin ran the Amsterdam ½ marathon.
Saturday 26th Paul Keech and Graham Busch ran the Beachy Head marathon, one of the toughest in Britain. Well done lads!
Sunday 27th At least 22 Striders ran the first Love Luton ½ marathon and we believe collected most of the prizes as well. There were also at least 7 P.B. runs. We are not sure if we have all prize winners down on the sheet but those we are aware of are: 
Chris Lamont was 1st vet 60with another new vet 60 club record. He is rapidly returning to his old form. Well done Chris keep it up! Pam Abbitt was 1st lady vet 60. Amanda Rankin and Christine Hunter both knocked 11 minutes off their P.B.s. Jenny Griffiths was 1st lady vet in her age group and Alan Weir was 1st male vet 65. Linda Scanlon ran a P.B. and was also 1st lady vet 35. Striders were also involved in the organisational side, but only in an advisory capacity. We believe everything went well. 

Sunday was also the start of our cross country season. With the ½ marathon on the same day we knew things would be very difficult and they were. Let us first of all say a massive thank you and well done to everybody who made the long trip to Wellingborough. It was very much appreciated by both of us. In the end we had a team of 16 men and 4 ladies and managed to finish in 10th place. Thanks to Karen Ashby who did her duty first by taking money and checking our runners had their numbers and then ran the race. Many thanks to Tracey Barrett who took all the names in their finishing order and to Helen Morris who collected the tickets and supplied cover for all the runners clothes. It was just a small team but proved a very enjoyable day for us all. Again this year a pretty tough course but the stream crossings this year did not seem as steep as last year. Of course, that is Bill’s opinion as he only sees them from the top of the bank! I (Karen) am not so sure!
Again can we say thank you and well done to everybody.

October was a very busy month race wise, and it is inspiring to others to see that our club runners are now picking up a lot of prizes once again and even better to see so many new faces collecting them. Hopefully the good times will continue. The rewards are there if you put in the effort. 
Before we finish can we, as your two captains thank everybody who returned us to those positions for another year. We would love to think it is because we do such a good job but we know it is probably only because nobody else wants the job! But thank you all the same.
We will say if any of you have a running problem please come and talk to us and we will do our very best to help. Sometimes we hear about problems second hand and then we do not always get the full story until we approach the club member or members concerned. We really do want to help if we possibly can. That is what we are here for. Thank you. 

9 Strider of the Month

In a strong month, the committee would like to award 3 Strider of the month awards:
· Chris Lamont

· For coming back from injury and setting 3 club records

· Nikki Cox

· For coming from a beginner through to running a great half and full marathon

· Jenny Griffiths

· For several country places and PBs in recent races
10 AGM
The committee agreed that it went well, and were glad to have the chairs already set out
MS suggested that the date for next year to be: 30th October

HM passed on her thanks for the nomination of president

SH received thanks from Myeloma UK for the fundraising

SH received a couple of queries about the president’s role on the committee

· It is an honorary position and as such does not have an automatic role on the committee

11 3 Counties Cross Country

The club captains would like to pass on their thanks for everyone who ran at Wellingborough and hope for a large team at Wooton.
12 Presentation Evening

EH as indicated that the awards night has been booked:
· Crawley Green Sports & Social Club function room

· 8th March

· Cost is: £50 (and £50 deposit) with catering from £3 per head
13 A.O.B

Queries were passed on from Ivor Webb:
· Wanted to know who the current coaches were

· The committee will place a laminated sheet on the front desk with the coaches

· Wondered about advertising the beginner’s course

· The committee will take it into consideration but needs to ensure that there are not too many people on the course

AW asked about how the 3 Counties Cross-Country was organised due to East Haddon being so far

· BB explained that Northamptonshire is one of the 3 counties and that East Haddon is in Northamptonshire (admittedly at the north side)
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